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FAQS FOR EdD PROGRAM
FGCU College of Education – Doctor of Education Program
Frequently Asked Questions

Do I need to submit immunization and health records before I can register for classes? 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Yes, before you can register for classes, Student Health Services must have you immunization and health records.  For additional information, please contact Student Health Services at http://www.fgcu.edu/studenthealth/immunizations-faq.html. 
Do I need to resubmit my health records if they were previously submitted?  
Public universities in Florida are required to keep records for seven years from the time they were submitted. You should check with Health Services to see if they still have them and if they meet the current requirements.
When do I need to register for my classes? 
You will automatically be registered for your classes based on your classification of either being in the ‘Fast Track’ or ‘Traditional Track’ Cohort. During the first week in June, we will automatically register you for the 2016 Fall Classes. You will then need to arrange payment of these classes by the end of the first week of classes. In future semesters, however, you will be expected to complete the registration process based on the required courses for your cohort. The schedule is posted in the online Student Handbook. http://coe.fgcu.edu/educationedd/eddhandbook.html
When will I be assigned an advisor? 
Early in the fall semester, you will be assigned an advisor. Your advisor will help you develop your Plan of Study using the draft Plan of Study located on the Student Handbook website. In the meantime, you may direct all inquiries to Dr. Valesky or Dr. Kenny. 
When will my FGCU email account be activated? 
After you have been registered for classes, your FGCU email account will be activated.  You will then need to check your FGCU “Eagle” email account for important university messages.
If I start with the Fast Track and I am unable to keep up, will I have the ability to change to the Traditional Track? 
Yes, you will be able to switch.  You will need to make an appointment to discuss this change with an advisor and work out moving from the Fast Track to the Traditional Track. 
What is the cost of tuition? 
Check the Office of the Bursar’s website at http://www.fgcu.edu/Cashiers/tuition-and-fees.html for the most recent tuition and fee information. 



